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Honorable Keani Rawlins-Fernandez 
Chair, Budget and Finance Committee 
Maui County Council 
200 South High Street 
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793 

Dear Chair Rawlins-Fernandez: 

SUBJECT: REQUESTS/QUESTIONS FROM THE APRIL 11, 2019 MEETING 
(FN-19) (EDB-1) 

Pursuant to your letter dated April 15, 2019, relating to the Requests/Questions from the 
April 11, 2019 Meeting, below are the responses to the following: 

1. What are the plans for the land the County acquired to build the Haiku Fire Station 
if another site is selected? Provide a map of the parcel, including tax map key, 
acreage, zoning, and available infrastructure. 

The following is information regarding the property: 
a. Parcel Map: From Real Property Tax 
b. Tax Map Key: (2)2-7-007:008 
C. 	Acreage: 2 7.9 0 Acres 
d. Zoning: Agricultural 
e. SMA: N/A 

f 	Water: (2) 518 inch meters 
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2. Does the Final Report of the Fee Study and Cost Recovery Plan for the Department 
of Planning conducted by Matrix Consulting Group in 2009 take into account 
offsets to the General Fund? 

The fee study simply moves the department's permitting fees from its current 
schedule (which doesn't have a particular basis or formula) to one that heads 
toward cost recovery, as the proposed new fees are based on what it costs the 
department to process each application. By and large, it is a big increase. All of 
the permit fees now and under the fee study model are deposited into the general 
fund. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free 
to contact me at Ext. 7474. 

Sincerely, 

Q~~2K 
SCOTT K. TERUYA 
Finance Director 
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